
 

 

 

 

 

 

Report from the Mens Captain Tom Higgins – Winter 2024 

 

After seven years in Division 1, where we enjoyed three championships and four runner-up 

spots, it’s tough to say we’ve been relegated to Division 2. But despite this setback, our young 

team really showed their grit and played with great spirit throughout the weekend. 

 

We had a few new faces joining us, and their debut performances were promising   The 

experience they gained will definitely help as we look to the future. 

 

As team captain, I want to thank our selectors, Dave, Rob, and Simon, for all their support. And 

a special thanks to Graham Ray for all his behind-the-scenes work. 

 

We will hopefully look forward to returning back to Division 1 in a few years. 

 

Essex Captain  

Tom Higgins 

 


